
MINUTES OF SIOUX COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MEETING HELD ON JANUARY 23, 2007 

 

07-01-23 1 The Board of Supervisors of Sioux County, Iowa, met pursuant to adjournment at 
9:30 o’clock a.m. with Chairman Mark Sybesma presiding.  Members present were Dennis 
Wright, Vernon Beernink, Mark Sybesma, John Degen and Arlyn Kleinwolterink. 

07-01-23 2 Minutes of the meeting held on January 16, 2007, were submitted and the 
Chairman declared them approved. 

07-01-23 3 Committee Reports:  YES Center report given by Wright. 

07-01-23 4 Coleman McAllister, County Attorney, informed the Board of a lawsuit in Louisa 
County arising from Board of Adjustment ruling regarding Trans-Ova.  McAllister will 
represent the Sioux County Board of Adjustment in a related matter in Sioux County, in 
which a new building is proposed on Trans-Ova property.  He also reported that Sioux 
County Communications has received a demand letter from a company in Rock Valley due to 
a burglary.  Discussed the usage of illegal drugs in the County.  McAllister advised the Board 
that the County should adopt an ordinance to rehabilitate properties that are neglected. 

07-01-23 5 Dayton Vogel from Creative Living Center distributed their budget for 
2007/2008.  Requested the same contribution from the County as requested in 2006/2007.  
Appreciation for the work done by the Creative Living Center was expressed by the 
Chairman. 

07-01-23 6 Denise Nelson, Director of the Foster Grandparent Program, reported on the 
Foster Grandparent and Senior Companion Program.  Request for FY2008 is $4,000.00. 

07-01-23 7 Shari Kastein, Family Crisis Centers of NW Iowa, submitted the 2006 Annual 
Report of that agency.  Budget request FY2008 is the same as last year: $5,000.00. 

07-01-23 8 Shane Walter, County Community Services Director, requested a signature on a 
Substance Abuse Prevention Grant.  Motion by Beernink and supported by Wright to sign the 
Substance Abuse Prevention Grant.  Motion carried unanimous in favor.  Walter reported that 
he visited with David Van Ningen regarding the RTC center in Orange City.  The RTC is 
currently running at a loss each month.  Van Ningen requested that the Board waive the rent 
on that facility for the remainder of this fiscal year.  Walter, Veteran Affairs Director, 
reported that he would like to apply for a grant for Veteran’s Affairs.  Motion by 
Kleinwolterink, supported by Degen to commit to providing matching funds for any grant 
monies received.  Motion carried, unanimous in favor. 

07-01-23 9 Jim Raymond, Zoning Administrator, reported that his assistant, Carol Van Gorp, 
has resigned and stated that this is an opportune time to make some changes, particularly in 
regard to Zoning duties.  Raymond noted that the current location of the Department of 
Zoning and Planning is substandard.  A Communications study was distributed to the Board 
members. 

07-01-23 10 Doug Julius, County Engineer, reported that stockpiling will be completed this 
week.   



07-01-23 11 Review 2007/2008 County Budget requested for the Board of Supervisors, the 
County Auditor and the General Services Departments. 

07-01-23 12 Treasurer’s Semi-Annual Report received for information January 16, 2007. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



07-01-23 13 The Chairman adjourned the meeting at 12:25 p.m. until Tuesday, January 30, 
2007. 

 
      _______________________________ 

Mark Sybesma, Chairman 
      Sioux County Board of Supervisors 
 
ATTEST:  ___________________________ 

      Lois Huitink 
       Sioux County Auditor 


